
KENSINGTON	POLICE	PROTECTION	AND	COMMUNITY	SERVICES	DISTRICT		

		

BOARD	OF	DIRECTORS	MEETING	

JUNE	14,	2018	

ITEM	#	10b	

		

BACKGROUND	

The	Kensington	Community	Center	is	slated	for	seismic	and	ADA	renovations	in	the	coming	fiscal	year.	In	
order	to	secure	a	space	for	public	meetings	that	is	large	enough	to	include	resident	attendance,	we	have	
entered	into	discussion	with	the	Arlington	Community	Church.		At	52	Arlington	Avenue,	the	church	is	
physically	situated	close	to	our	current	meeting	space,	allows	the	District	to	easily	record	meetings	and	
provide	seating,	and	is	not	disruptive	to	Kensington	Fire	Department	or	Kensington	Police	Department	
operations.	

		

RECOMMENDATION:	

The	Board	should	consider	the	issue	and	vote	on	the	contract.	

It	is	recommended	that	staff	alert	users	of	the	Community	Center	that	the	building	will	be	unavailable	
for	regular	use	or	rentals	after	October	31,	2018.	

Staff	should	also	contact	Contra	Costa	County	Board	of	Elections	so	that	they	are	prepared	for	the	
Community	Center's	unavailability	on	November	6,	2018.		

		

FISCAL	IMPACT:		

With	2	Board	meetings	a	month,	the	expense	could	cost	the	District	up	to	$1200	for	rentals	from	mid-
October	2018	–	June	2019.	

	

ATTACHMENTS:		

Rental	Contract	from	Arlington	Community	Church	

East	Bay	Regional	Parks	Resolution:	2018-05-116	

	

SUBMITTED	BY:	Directors	Hacaj	and	Sherris-Watt	


